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RES. NO. 1065:
By Council Members Nelson, Sanders, Gerson, Addabbo, Avella, Brewer, Clarke, Comrie, Fidler, Gennaro, Gentile, Jackson, Jennings, Quinn, Sears, Vann, Weprin, Liu and DeBlasio.

TITLE: 
Resolution calling upon the United States Congress to adopt House of Representatives Bill 303 and Senate Bill 392, which would permit retired members of the armed forces, who have a service-connected disability, to receive both retirement pay and disability compensation; and further calling upon the United States Congress to adopt House of Representatives Bill 2569, which, in addition to permitting retired members of the armed forces who have a service-connected disability to receive both retirement pay and disability compensation, would also improve other benefits for veterans and members of the armed forces.

The New York City Council General Welfare Committee, chaired by Council Member Bill de Blasio, met on Thursday, November 6, 2003, at 11 a.m. and voted to approve Res. No. 1065, which calls upon the United States Congress to adopt the Retired Pay Restoration Act of 2003 (S. 392) (H.R. 303)(“RPRA”), which would provide retirement pay and disability compensation to retired members of the armed forces who have service-connected disabilities. 

Retired veterans and current members of the armed forces have provided and continue to provide crucial service to this country. According to the Department of Veterans Affairs (“VA”), there are presently over 25,000,000 honorably discharged veterans of the armed forces of the United States. As of January 2003, the New York Division of Veterans Affairs estimated over 1.25 million living veterans in New York State.
 

A number of bills introduced in Congress seek to fulfill our nation’s commitment to individuals who have served in the armed forces.  The RPRA aims to provide veterans—particularly disabled veterans—with benefits they need.  Currently there are more than 500,000 disabled military retirees who must waive a portion of their retirement pay in order to receive disability compensation from the VA.  The RPRA seeks to help these people by permitting retired members of the armed forces who have a service-connected disability to receive both retirement pay and disability compensation from the VA for their disability.

Another bill pending in Congress, the Salute to Veterans and the Armed Forces Act of 2003 (H.R. 2569) (“SVAFA”), would enable retired members of the armed forces who have service-connected disabilities to receive both retirement pay and disabilities compensation and would enhance educational and medical services for veterans. 

The SVAFA would increase the amount of basic educational assistance for members of the selected reserve, and would authorize additional funding for veterans’ medical care.  It would also require the VA Secretary to prepare an annual outreach plan, which would include, among other things, a description of efforts to identify veterans who are not enrolled in the VA for benefits and information on how to apply for benefits. 

The RPRA and the SVAFA would provide much needed benefits and services for veterans.  Accordingly, in the interest of those who have risked and given their lives to this country, the Council of the City of New York calls upon the United States Congress to adopt this legislation.  

� See http://www.nasdva.com/newyork.html.
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